
 

 Alaska Rifle Club Feb 5, 2021 Annual Meeting Minutes 

6:30 PM Meeting begins on conference call 

Roll call 10 attendees: Al N, Ron F, Mark B, Mark F, Craig K, Pat R, Somerset J, Don W Russ U, 

Tim S 

Treasurer’s Report: Russ U reviewed year ending balances and anticipated 2021 expenses 

President’s Report: Mark F recapped 2020, this was his last year as President 

Match Directors’ Reports: Somerset – Bang & Clang and Smallbore, Tim – Mid and Long Range, 

Russ – Highpower Rifle. Draft schedule posted to website. BRSP range rental will be 

$250/match going forward. 

6:51 Election of Officers 
Following Officers were nominated, ran unopposed and were unanimously elected for 1 

year terms: President: Tim Silvers, Vice President: Mark Burch, Secretary: John Winsor, 

Treasurer: Russ Umeki, Director: Don Wagar, Director: David Allen 

Old Business 
Members at year end: 2020 - 66 

6 Shotmarker Electronic Target Systems ordered, plus one anonymously donated to club. 

NEW Business 
Review and vote on proposed Bylaws amendments. Unanimously approved with the 

following changes: Article V a – clarify that 18 and over can become voting members. 

Remove this struck through text: “…for those under the age 20 years or younger.” 

 Article VIII – change “$15 for non-voting members.” to “$15 for Junior members.” 

2021 Draft Schedule posted to website – planning 1000yd match in Talkeetna or JBER. Delta 

Junction would be 3rd choice but would need volunteer match director.  

CMP EIC Leg Match Interest – Tim will solicit via email & Facebook 

Highpower position clinics as part of BRSP League or reduced matches – David Allen 

organizing the leagues. Mark Burch could assist with instruction. 

Electronic Target building party March or April – Tim Silvers to organize. 

Ron F brought up several things: may be good time to consider selling some club ARs and 

Garands as market is hot now. JBER PAO seems open to letting club use Grazelka if Range 

Control is supportive. McGee range has been cleared and could be used for 22LR 

silhouette. 

Craig K is in discussion with LRSA PRS match directors about setting up PRS style 22LR 

matches. ARC may be able to facilitate use of MVS or McGee range for that.  

Appreciation 
Mark Friest for many years as President and running highpower – unanimously approved to 

receive a complimentary membership through 2025.  

 

Minutes reviewed and affirmed by: Mark Friest, Past President 


